
 
MASS TIMES 

 
 

Mon-Fri:  6:30 & 8:30 a.m. 
Saturdays:  8:30 a.m. & 4:30 p.m. 
Sundays:  6:30, 8, 9:30 & 11 a.m.,   
  12:30 & 6 p.m. 
 

1st Friday of the Month: Adoration & Noon Mass 
 

Confessions:  
Saturdays 9:30-10:30am & by appt. 
 

Baptisms: 
Will take place on the 2nd & 4th Saturdays of the 
month at 12:00pm, and on the 3rd Sunday of the 
Month, Baptisms will take place at the 12:30pm Mass. 

1576 Curtner Avenue,  
San Jose, CA. 95125 
www.saintchris.com 

ST. CHRISTOPHER SCHOOL:  
408-723-7223 
www.stchris.us 

Principal: Mrs. Sally Douthit 
Co-Principal: Mr. Andrew Armann 
Office Manager: Mrs. Stephanie Houlihan   
Development: Mrs. Arlene Vaccaro 

June 30, 2019 
Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Parish Office     
Msgr. Allen Center 
2278 Booksin Ave., San Jose, CA. 95125 
 

Office Hours:  Mon-Thurs, 9:00am—noon, 1:00-3:00pm 
    Fridays—Closed 
 

Main Office: 408-269-2226, (fax) 408-269-2784 
 

Pastor:  Rev. Chr istopher  Bennett Ext. 302 
Parochial Vicars/Deacons: 
Rev. Paolo Gobbo Ext. 306 
Rev. Khoa Vu  Ext. 311 
Deacon Bruce Zorio, Ext. 312 
Deacon Richard Noack 
 

Parish Secretaries:  Ext. 301 
Adrienne DiVittorio and Dennis Volkman 
 

Business & Facility Manager 
Chuck Tully, Ext. 304 
 

Safe Environment: 
Sherry Riordan Ext. 313 

RCIA 
To become Catholic:  
Deacon Bruce Zorio, Ext. 312 
 

Parish Records:  
Gayle Blackford  Ext. 319 
 

Pastoral Ministry  
Loretta Pfaff,  Ext. 303 
 

Youth/Young Adult Ministry: 
 -  TBD 
 

Catechetical Ministry: 264-8764 
Director:  Andrew Coulter  Ext. 317 
Faith Formation Assistant: Diane Forst Ext. 315 
Sacrament Coordinator:  Clarissa Barela Ext. 314 
 

Outreach Office: 269-2226 Ext. 310 
Nancy Melander 
Pantry Hours: 4:00-5:30pm Wednesday & Thursday 
 Call for Saturday Hours 



Dear Parishioner’s, 
 

 The first priority of every good shepherd is the pastoral care and the spiritual welfare of the people. It is 
not about fundraising, parking lot repairs, paying debts, etc. The first priority is always the hearts and 
souls of our sisters and brothers. But we still need a physical and a structural place – the Church – where 
we meet and celebrate God’s love and mercy flowing freely through the sacramental life of the Church. 
We also have to physically repair the church since it is God’s house and our spiritual home. 
 

 This parish started as a community of believers that gathered at a drying shed near the intersection of 
Lincoln Ave and Curtner Ave. The shed was owned by the Joseph Costello Family. Their generosity  
provided the humble beginnings of a fledgling Parish. The first Mass as a Parish community was  
celebrated on December 9, 1951 and only six years after its establishment, the parishioners dedicated a 
new parish church in 1957. 
 

Since 1957, apart from carpeting the church, and the changes that Vatican II required us to do, there has 
never been any major work done within the church. After many months of prayer, consultation, and 
study, I am very excited to share the plans for St. Christopher Church as we begin Phase I of our parish 
Master Plan! 
 

 After discernment and consideration of all the alternatives, and with the Parish building committee and 
other organizations, a recommendation was brought forth to renovate the interior of the Church,  
beginning with the sanctuary. Obviously, one of the first things coming to mind is, how are we going to 
pay for all this?  The good news is we have the money to do Phase One, beginning with the sanctuary. 
Phase Two will be the body of the church and Phase Three with be the vestibule and the restrooms.  
 

Also this summer we are doing the following projects: 
 

   *Painting: The Rectory, Church  and All the School Buildings. 
   *Remodeling the upper wing of the school. 
   *Procuring new school furniture for the classrooms. 
   *The Parish Office - New flooring in the Office center. 
   *Redoing the landscaping on Booksin Ave. from the Msgr. Allen center to the school. 
 

These are just the most apparent of the physical  
updates that have occurred through your generosity 
and hard work over the past year. 
 

I promise to remember you in my prayers, even as  
I would be grateful for a place in yours. 
 

Blessings,  
Fr. Chris. 

 
FIRST FRIDAY  

OF THE MONTH 
12 noon MASS 

and Adoration of the  
Blessed Sacrament 

 
 
 

This week is First Friday of the Month Devotion.  In 
addition to our Sacred Heart devotion, we have a 
Eucharistic devotion. After the 8:30 a.m. Mass, the  
Eucharist will be exposed for Adoration until 
11:45 a.m.  Followed by benediction then Mass at 
12:00 noon to conclude the Eucharistic devotion. 
We invite you come and participate in this monthly  
devotion.  



Saint Christopher Faith Formation  
(408) 264 - 8764  

Faith Formation Summer Office Hours: 
Monday—Thursday  

9:00 a.m. — 12:00 p.m. & 1:00 p.m. — 3:00 p.m.  

SATURDAY, JUNE 29 

  4:30 Yvonne Pine, Paula Belshaw, Sam Bruni,  
 Sam Lupo 
 

SUNDAY, JUNE 30 
 

  6:30 Yvonne Pine, Msgr. James Walsh 
  8:00 Yvonne Pine, Michael Giammona,  
 Elizabeth Winter, Louis Piro, Jeanette Filice 
  9:30 Yvonne Pine, Clara Bruni,  
 Rita & Benito Orlando, Sam Cancilla 
11:00 Yvonne Pine, Maietta Family, Tho Vu,  
 Chuck Circo 
12:30 Yvonne Pine, Charles Gregersen (sp int) 
 Gus Guastaferro 
  6:00 Yvonne Pine 

Faith Formation  
 

Registration for 2019 - 2020: 
If you would like to enroll in our Faith Formation 
Program, forms are available at www.saintchris.com 
or in the Faith Formation Office.  If you have  
questions or we can be of further service, please  
contact Andrew Coulter or Diane Forst at  
(408) 264 - 8764 or at andrewcoulter@stchrissj.org .  

Children’s Liturgy of the Word will be back in 
session in September. 

Catechist Recruitment 
 

As a Faith Community, we are called to share our 
faith and witness to the Gospel in our lives.  As a 
Catechist or Aide, you are invited to journey with 
our young people in the parish as they cultivate and 
grow their relationship with the Lord. This ministry 
both enables you to grow as a faith-filled Catholic 
and has the added benefit of nurturing and inspiring 
the lives of others. We invite you to consider a call 
to serving and sharing the love of God in your life.  
We will provide training, education, support, and 
guidance to ensure your success and confidence in 
this endeavor.  Please contact Diane Forst or Andrew 
Coulter at 408-264-8764 for more information.  
 

Ministry Opportunities in Catechesis 2019 – 2020 
 

Sundays – 8:20 a.m – 9:20 a.m.  
(Starting in September) 

3rd Grade – Lead Catechist 
7th Grade – Lead Catechist 
8th Grade – Co-Catechists to work with the Lead 
Catechist 
 

Sundays – Time to be Determined  
(Starting in Nov. /Dec.) 

First Year RCIA – Lead Catechist 
First Year RCIA – Aide  
 

Sunday – 10:45 a.m. – 11:45 a.m.  
(Starting in September) 

Second Year RCIA – Aide  
Tuesday – 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

(Starting in September) 
1st Grade – Aides to work with the Lead Catechist 
4th Grade – Aide to work with the Lead Catechist 
 

Tuesday – 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  
(Starting in Nov. /Dec.) 

Sacrament Year 2 – Lead Catechist  
Sacrament Year 2 – Aide  

Summer office hours are: 
Monday through Thursday 

9:00am-3:00pm  
AND 

Closed on Fridays.   
Regular hours will resume on  

August 12th, 2019 

Check us out on our website at 
www.saintchris.com  

You will be able to look up Mass 
Times, Holiday Schedules, ques-
tions about Baptism, Marriages, and 

Church events, etc.  Past bulletins are also available 
on our web site to look up past information.   

Summer drop-in hours for St. Christopher High 
School Youth in the Albanese Patio. 
Please join Father Khoa and Andrew for time to 
hang out, eat, drink and be social.  

 

All are Welcome! 
 

Wednesday, July 3  from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, July 10 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Thursday, July 11 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Wednesday, July 17 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Thursday, July 18 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Wednesday, July 24 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Thursday, July 25 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Wednesday, July 31 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  
Thursday, August 1 from 1:00 P.M. - 6:00 P.M.  



Holiday Hours 
Parish Office will be 
closed Thursday, &  
Friday July 4th, & 5th 

will reopen Monday, July 8th.  Office hours 
are 9:00am-12:00pm and 1:00pm –3:00pm 
The Parish office is closed on Friday’s.  
Thank you, and have a Fun and Safe  
Holiday.  
**Reminder—July 4th & 5th there will be 
no 6:30 am Mass. 

"I have called You by Name, You are 
Mine" an invitation to join the  

journey.  Interested in Becoming 
Catholic? 

 

Have you ever asked yourself the following 
questions? 

♦ How is the Catholic Christian faith  
 different from other Christian religions? 
♦ Will being a member of the Catholic 

Church make a difference in my life? 
♦ Will being a Catholic help me develop 

and strengthen my relationship with 
God? 

 

If you have asked yourself any of these ques-
tions, the RCIA process will help you answer 
them. Life is a journey on which a person is  
constantly learning, growing, and changing. 
This process is a step in that journey and lays 
the groundwork, through information and expe-
riences, in helping you decide if you want to be 
a member of the Catholic faith.  The RCIA will 
provide you the opportunity to ask questions, 
pray, and experience what is meant by being a 
Catholic Christian and entering into a relation-
ship with God and the Catholic community. 
 

You may be wondering: Who can be part of the 
RCIA ? 

♦ Someone who has never been baptized. 
♦ Someone who has been baptized in  
 another faith tradition, but who wishes to 
 become Catholic. 
♦ A person who has been baptized a  
 Catholic, but not fully catechized, that is, 
 not having received their first Holy  
 Communion and/or the Sacrament of 
 Confirmation. 

If you have an interest or know of someone 
who is interested, please contact:  
Bruce Zorio at Brucezorio@gmail.com or 
408-269-2226. Ext. 312 

Social Justice 

Married Couples: Give your marriage a well-
deserved vacation.  Plan to go on a Worldwide  
Marriage Encounter Weekend and come back with a 
marriage that is refreshed and full of energy! The 
next Marriage Encounter Weekends include: Aug 9-
11, 2019 in San Francisco, CA and Nov 8-10, 2019 
in Menlo Park, CA. For more information and/or to 
register for a Weekend, visit our website at: 
sanjosewwme.org or contact  Ken & Claranne at  
applications@sanjosewwme.org or 408-782-1413.  

In the Gospel today we see an example 
of Jesus' compassion/mercy in rebuking 
James and John who wanted to punish 
the inhabitants of the Samaritan village 
for not being welcoming. The additional 
significance of this being a non-Jewish 
settlement, reminds us that He came to 
serve All. 
 

In "The Name of God is Mercy" Pope 
Francis poses the Question (pg. 97): "Are 
the famous Works of Mercy of the  
Christian tradition still valid for the third 
millennium - -? He then responds  
(pg. 98): "Let us examine the Seven Cor-
poral Works of Mercy: feed the hungry, 
give drink to the thirsty, dress the naked, 
house the pilgrims, visit the sick, visit the 
imprisoned, bury the dead. I do not think 
there is much to explain. And if we look at 
our situation, our society, it seems to me 
that there is no lack of circumstances or 
opportunities all around us. What should 
we do for the homeless man camped in 
front of our home, for the poor man who 
has nothing to eat, for the neighboring 
family who cannot make it to the end of 
the month due to the recession, because 
the husband has lost his job? How 
should we behave with the immigrants 
who have survived the crossing and who 
land on our shores? What should we do 
for the elderly who are alone,  
abandoned, and who have no one?" 
 

In my mind, my heart, my actions, is 
there third  millennium relevance? 
 
Any Comments and input please send to: 
Doug Harper 
socialjustice@stchrissj.org 



A big Thank You to the 645 families who have al-
ready replied to the 2019 ADA.  With your support 
we have reached our goal of $229,046 that was set 
by the Diocese.  If you have not yet responded to 
ADA your participation is more important now than 
ever.  Why?  Because all money donated over and 
above our goal is 100% rebated back to the parish.   
Extra ADA envelopes can be found in the back of 
the Church as well as in the Parish Office.  Or you 
can call the Parish Office at 269-2226 to have one 
mailed to you.  Again, thank you all for your support 
and God Bless you and your family. 

Did you know that we have an Online Giving  
program here at St. Christopher Parish?  Our Online  
Giving program allows you to donate using your   
VISA, Mastercard, or bank account.  Donations can 
be made for the Sunday Offering as well as most  
Second Collections and the Parish Renewal Fund. 
Why use the Online Program?  Because gifts are 
done electronically you will no longer need to worry 
about remembering to bring your envelopes to 
church.  It also allows you to use VISA or Master-
card so you will be able to earn your miles or other 
awards on your credit cards. 
You can access our secure site by using the link on 
our parish website at www.SaintChris.com.   
Thank you in advance for you support of our parish. 

Over 50’s Ladies’ Guild and Holy Name’s 
All women and men of the parish are welcome to 

join the St. Christopher Parish  
Ladies' Guild and Holy Name Society. 

 

The primary purpose of our organizations is to build 
and strengthen the St. Christopher community by 
hosting fundraisers and community events throughout 
the year. Our joint efforts fund St. Christopher’s 
school sports programs, parish and school technology 
and building upgrades, tuition assistance and numer-
ous other local charities. Events such as the St. Chris-
topher Festival, Benefit Auction, Antique Show and 
Western Welcome provide many opportunities to get 
involved. For more information about Ladies’ Guild, 
please visit www.stchrisladiesguild.org or email 
membership@stchrisladiesguild.org or call Kelly 
Miller at (310) 739-6248.  
For more information about Holy Name Society, 
please visit www.stchrishns.org or email Bram 
Britcher at  info@stchrishns.org.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Calling ALL Jackrabbits:  Please join in  
celebrating the Centennial Birthday of Sister 
Mary Euphemia O’Connor on Wednesday 
September 11, 2019 at the Presentation  
Mother House located at 2340 Turk Street, 
San Francisco 894118.  Former student Meet 
& Greet at 1pm followed by a 100th Birth-
day Celebration at 2pm.  Bring only found 
and funny memories to share and please 
spread the word to other former students.  
RSVP; mhumecke@cox.net 

News from the Over 50’s 
As we take some time to relax this summer the St. 
Christopher’s Over 50’s Club is happy to announce 
the recipients of our scholarships for 2019.  Every 
year the Club awards 2 $500 scholarships to a  
graduating 8th grade girl and boy of St. Christopher’s 
School.  This year because of the hard work of our 
members and the wonderful support from the parish 
at our first annual pasta and bingo night we were able 
to award $2000 in scholarships.  The recipients from 
St. Christopher’s 8th grade class were Rocco Carlini 
and Lucy Mansuetto.  In addition, we awarded 2 
$500 scholarships to 2 graduating 8th grade students 
from the Religious Education Program.   They were 
Jacob Meza and Jacob Hanson.  Again, congratula-
tions to these four wonderful young students as they 
go forward to continue their Catholic Education. 
Dues are payable now.  They are $10.00 a year and 
you may send your check made out to the St.  
Christopher’s Over 50’s to Audrey Bufalini 1495 
Koch Lane San Jose 95125.  All parish members 
over the age of 50 are invited to join.  We meet once 
a month (second Friday of the month) at 11:30 a.m. 
in Walsh Hall.  We have a short business meeting, 
guest speaker and lunch.  Those who wish may stay 
on to play Bingo.  The Over 50’s Club support in a 
variety of ways our parish, school and community.   
At the Festival look for us manning the Bingo Game 
in the classroom closest to the church.  Wishing  
everyone a great summer and we will see you  
September 10, 2019 in Walsh Hall.  Look for more 
information about the meeting and luncheon in the 
August bulletin 



Attention Online Giving Donors: 
 

If you have donations posted to your credit card and 
you have been issued a new credit card by your bank 
for what ever reason, please be sure and log on to 
your Online Giving Profile and update your account 
information.  You can access the Online Giving Site 
by using the link on our Parish Website, 
www.SaintChris.com. If you have any questions 
please call Gayle Blackford X319 
 

Thank you for your continued support of our Parish. 

Out of Town? 
FYI There is a web site, you can access when ever 
you are out of town and need a church for Mass,  
Go to www.masstimes.org and look up churches 
and Mass times, where ever you are.  Check it out. 

Interested in connecting with moms 
in the St. Chris community?  The St. 
Christopher’s Moms Group (SCMG) 
provides parents of children from 
birth through age five with support, 

friendship, and community.  The SCMG offers a va-
riety of activities and playdates for all types of 
moms and interests.  For more information, or to be-
come a member, email Aubrey Amatelli at  
momsgroup@stchrisladiesguild.org  

Please join the St Christopher ROSARY GROUP 
after 8:30AM Mass Weekdays  

(Mon through Sat) 
 

By the grace of Our Blessed Mother, Mary, we are 
blessed to have one active visible Rosary Group in 
our parish. Please join us after the daily 8:30 AM 
Mass, where the Rosary Group remains after the  
final hymn, and joins in the prayer to Our Lady.  
This Rosary Group has a long history at St Christo-
pher.  
 

Be Well and Be Blessed 

INFORMATION FOR REPORTING  
COMPLAINTS OR ALLEGATIONS OF  

SEXUAL MISCONDUCT: 
DIOCESE OF SAN JOSE 

THE OFFICE FOR THE PROTECTION OF 
CHILDREN AND VULNERABLE ADULTS 

1150 North First Street, Suite 100 
San Jose, CA 95112 

Complaints or allegations of Sexual misconduct  
may be reported via: 

PHONE: 408-983-0113 
EMERGENCY HOTLINE: 408-983-0141 

EMAIL: protection@djs.org 
FAX: 408-983-0147 

We continue to pray for all the 
men and women serving our 
country in this time of war:  

 

Alex Ngo, Tim McCullough, Joey Bellomo, Nick 
Badagliacco, Matthew Ward, Angelo Totanes, 
Ciro LoBono, Tyler Hammerness, Branden Al-
wine, Greg Cook, Connor McDonald, Christian 

Dietz, Connor Quinn, Adam Christopher 
Madewell, Richard Stayskal, Larry Chartier,  

Andrew Morgan, Derek Carroll, Allen Ellerbee, 
Obadihah Petteway, Eric Gentrup, Michael Ar-

none, David Wells, Ryan Trapani, Rafi Miranda, 
Spencer Fishman, Ryan A. Johnson, David 
Ryan, Benjamin Owens-Filice, Christopher 

Healy, and Christine Doudell  

The Christopher Ministry provides meals to parish-
ioners during times of temporary crisis or hardship.  
If you or a fellow parishioner needs the help of the 
Christophers’, please contact the Ministry Chairper-
sons.  Also, please consider becoming a Christopher 
and helping provide this important and comforting 
service to members within the community. 
 Thank you in advance for your support. 
 

Caroline Begg   Jennifer Webb 
(408) 267-7820  (408) 476-9006 
 fcgardhouse@yahoo.com  jenywebb@yahoo.com 

IN REMEMBRANCE   
Let us pray for all who have died, that 

they may rejoice with the  
Risen Lord, especially:  

 

Msgr. James Walsh, Bob Russell, 
Joseph Guerra , Sherron Wright 

and Rose Marie Pasquale 

Please Pray for us!!! 

Pray for the ill in our Parish 
Mary Rubalcava 
Taylor Hardley 
Vernon Casey 

Josephine Arevalo 
Beverlee Pasco 

Rhys Dimla 
Edmund Dimla 

Ric Caasi 

Erica Caasi 
Allyson Mandry 
Jacqueline Tran 
Larry Flynn, Jr.  
Kerry Hamilton 
Roz LeFevre 

Martha Gregersen, 
Charles Gregersen 

Companions in Ignatian Spirituality and Service 
empowers men and women who wish to join their 
faith life and outreach ministries. Companions gath-
er on the morning of the first Friday of the month at 
Santa Clara University. Following Ignatian Spiritu-
ality, Companions pray, reflect and share, as they 
accompany each other on their journeys. For addi-
tional information contact Marcos Herrera at 
MLHDLHEE@PACBELL.NET or Cathy Parent at 
(408) 245-2939. 



919100 
 

St. Christopher 
San Jose, CA 

 
(408) 269-2226 

 
Contact: Gayle Blackford  

 
 

Special Instructions: 
 
 
 


